
Bearded Dragon Care Guide 
 
Lifespan: Around 10 years in captivity, possibly more 
 
Size: 12-24 inches. Males tend to be larger than females 
 
Temperament: Very laid back and easy to handle.  
 
Habitat: 
There are a lot of different options to house bearded dragons in, but this care guide will be 
specifically discussing tanks. A baby bearded dragon needs at least a 20 gallon long tank, and 
an adult bearded dragon needs anything from a 55 long, to 100 gallon tank. These sizes may 
seem extreme, but it is very important that bearded dragons have plenty of room to grow, move 
around, and explore. The top should be a mesh screen top in order to allow the humidity to 
escape, and proper air circulation. The top should never be of any sort of solid material.  
 
Substrate: 
This is an extremely heated topic in the bearded dragon community as loose substrates are 
very important to stimulate a bearded dragons natural environment (and natural digging 
instinct), but they can pose the risk of impactions. An animal becomes impacted when they have 
ingested something that they cannot digest/pass. They will no longer be able to defecate, or 
may have very loose stools. This is a very painful condition that is deadly if not treated 
immediately. Seeing that bearded dragons love to lick and explore everything in their 
environment, when there are loose particles in the tank, they can ingest them and get an 
impaction. However, if they are receiving the proper lighting, heating, nutrients, diet, and 
calcium, they should be able to pass any sand they ingest, but there is still a risk. I personally try 
to do the best of both worlds. Using tiles in their tank is ideal for me as they absorb the heat, are 
very easy to clean, and shouldn't need to be replaced often if at all. The downsides to using tiles 
is that they are very slippery. So I like to use a very fine covering of sand over the top of the 
tiles. This makes them easier to be on traction wise, and also provides them with a little bit more 
of their natural environment. I also sometimes place a small dish of sand in the enclosure with 
them for them to dig in. Other substrate options includes paper towels, newspaper, and repti 
carpet. These are all decent options, but need to be replaced/cleaned very often, and the repti 
carpet holds onto bacteria very well. Some reptile carpets also have loops/loose strings in the 
fabric that bearded dragons nails can get caught on as well. Long story short, it is your choice 
what you keep your bearded dragon on. Please do your research and look at the pros and cons 
of each bedding option, and make an educated decision. This is just my personal 
recommendation and is not ‘right or wrong’. 
 *PLEASE NOTE* Baby bearded dragons should NOT be kept on loose substrate as they get 
impacted much more easily than adult dragons do. Please stick to a simply solid substrate 
option for them.  
 



Heating:  
Bearded dragons need to have a basking spot of 95-110 degrees fahrenheit. This can be 
provided with a halogen basking light. It is necessary to have the bulb on a dimmer switch so 
you can control how hot it is to ensure your beardie will not get burned. It is also necessary to 
have 2 digital thermometers in the tank. One on the basking side, and one on the opposite end 
of the tank. The tank should have a temperature gradient. The ‘cool’ side of the tank should stay 
around 80-85 degrees. Having this gradient allows the dragon to thermoregulate, and keep his 
temperature where he needs it to be. Your dragon should have the light on for 12-14 hrs a day, 
and have it turned off at night. It is important to have the temperatures drop at night to give him 
a good day/night cycle. The temperatures can be as low as 65 degrees at night. If they are 
dropping lower than that, you can purchase a low wattage CHE (ceramic heat emitter). These 
produce heat without light, and can keep the proper temps while not disrupting your dragons 
night time cycle. DO NOT use heat rocks as these are very dangerous and can burn your 
reptile. Also do not use colored lights as these can disrupt your dragons nighttime schedule.  
 
Humidity:  
Bearded dragons do not require high humidity at all, and it should in fact be avoided as it can 
cause health issues. However it does need to be about 35-40% humidity to help the bearded 
dragon have normal sheds. If beardies have issues shedding and retain bits of their shed, this 
can lead to major health complications including loss of body parts, so it is super important they 
are shedding correctly.  
 
UVB Lighting: 
This type of lighting is an absolute necessity for your bearded dragon. This light helps them 
synthesize and manufacture vitamin D3 which is an essential vitamin for the bearded dragon. It 
also helps provide the proper calcium levels for dragons. Without this light they can develop a 
major disease called MBD (metabolic bone disease) which will be discussed further on in this 
guide. There are many options on the market for different UVB bulbs. It is important to get a 
tube light that spans the entire length of the tank, that way your dragon will always be exposed 
to it no matter where they are in the tank. Repti sun 10 is a very good example of a tube light 
that I would highly recommend. Please stay clear of coils and other similar forms of UVB bulbs 
as these have been shown to create eye problems, lethargy, and appetite issues in dragons. If 
you can mount the bulb inside the tank, that would be ideal as mesh tops can filter out 50% of 
the needed rays. But having the proper UVB is the most important part. These bulbs will need to 
be changed out every 6 months as their potency and efficiency wear off and will no longer 
provide the proper output your beardie needs.  
 
Diet:  
Baby bearded dragons require a diet made up of 80% insects and 20% veggies. Adults need a 
diet of 80% veggies, 20% insects. Variety is super important, as well as knowing the nutritional 
values of what you are feeding them. Crickets are good because they are filled with moisture, 
but are not overly nutritious. Wax worms, and horn worms are very fatty and can be addictive to 
bearded dragons, so only use these as treats. Other good options include meal worms (in 



moderation), super worms (adult dragons only and in moderation), and dubia roaches. We 
recommend using dubias as the staple in their diet as they are very nutritious and healthy. You 
won’t be able to find them in pet stores, so you’ll need to find a breeder or breed them yourself. 
Veggies that should be used are: dandelion greens, collard greens, turnip greens, mustard 
greens, any kind of squash cooked or uncooked (butternut, acorn, yellow etc), fruits (not citrus), 
and carrots as treats only. Carrots contain very high levels of vitamin A, and bearded dragons 
that receive too much of this can get vitamin A toxicity which is deadly to them. Babies should 
be fed insects 2-3 times a day, as much as they can eat in 5-10 minutes. Adults should only be 
fed a few insects daily, or every other day. Avoid feeding avocado (toxic), kale, spinach (spinach 
and kale bind calcium therefore making them difficult to digest), and lettuce (no nutritional 
value). Please do your research before feeding them a new food. You can spray down their 
veggies to help keep them fresh, and to help the beardie stay hydrated. Also, do not feed them 
anything that is larger than the space in between their eyes. If they eat items that are too large 
for them, it can cause choking, paralysis, and even death. So please be mindful and feed 
appropriately sized prey items.  
 
Vitamins/Calcium:  
It is very important that your bearded dragon is getting calcium supplements. However the 
requirements change as they age, and not all store bought calcium powders are 
acceptable/safe. We recommend finding 2 different supplements. One is pure calcium without 
any added vitamins, the other is a multivitamin supplement with D3. Babies should get calcium 
dusted insects 5 times a week, and adults should get calcium about 3 times a week. Babies 
should get the vitamins 2-3 times a week, and the adults should only get them 1-2 times a week. 
It is important that you are giving them calcium without D3 as too much of this vitamin causes 
them to absorb calcium faster, and can overdose them on calcium which is just as problematic 
as them not receiving enough calcium.  
 
Items Inside The Habitat:  
They should have a basking branch that gets them within 6-8 inches of their lights (make sure 
it's not too hot and going to burn them), a large shallow water dish they can climb in and out of 
easily, hides, fake plants/decor, hammocks, and other accessories/climbing items. You can also 
place rocks in the tank too to help keep their nails down.  
 
Social Needs: 
Bearded dragons can be extremely territorial, especially males. Two males should never be 
kept together, nor should males and females. Females are the only ones who might be okay, 
but we do not recommend it. We do not agree with cohabbing bearded dragons simply because 
it really isn’t safe. Some people may do it, but bearded dragons that have been housed together 
for years can still turn on each other with no warning, and injure or even kill the other one. It is 
just not a good idea to cohab them. They also will feel the need to compete with each other for 
resources, and can be extremely stressful and may injure each other while eating without even 
meaning to. No, your bearded dragon will not get lonely by themselves. Reptiles do not feel 
emotions, and most are really not social creatures by nature.  



 
Health Concerns:  
 
Dehydration: Bearded dragons do not usually drink from their dish. They get most of their water 
from their food and environment. You can mist them down twice a day to help ensure they are 
getting exposed to more water. Also you can soak them occasionally, but watch their 
reactions/movements. This can really stress some bearded dragons out, and if they are frantic 
please take them out immediately and avoid doing it if possible. Soaking is also a very 
controversial subject, so we don’t really recommend doing it unless it’s absolutely necessary for 
their health and well being.  
 
MBD: This is a condition that develops when they do not have the proper amount of calcium in 
their life. This can manifest itself in tremors, spasms, weakness in the limbs, curved spine, 
folded legs/feet, trouble walking etc. If your bearded dragon starts showing any of these signs 
please check with a vet immediately.  
 
Nails: Bearded dragons need regular nail clippings to help them not get overgrown and caught 
on things. Feel free to contact us, a reptile vet, or look up videos on how to do so safely and 
efficiently.  
 
Conclusion: Bearded dragons are very rewarding pets, and have great personalities. Please 
be sure you have done as much research as possible, and have resources on hand such as an 
exotic vet who specializes in reptiles in case you have any issues. Also feel free to contact our 
organization with any questions or concerns.  
  
 
 
 


